Lisa Cataldi

From: Robert Ready (LMC) <rready@primehealthcare.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 2:29 PM
To: Rep. Speakman, June; Rep. Roberts, Sherry; Rep. Potter, Brandon C.; Rep. Morgan,

Patricia L.; Rep. Handy, Arthur; Rep. Giraldo, Joshua J.; Rep. Fogarty, Kathleen A.; Rep.
Cassar, Liana M.; Rep. Biah, Nathan W.; Rep. Bennett, David A.; Rep. Azzinaro, Samuel A,
Rep. Ackerman, Mia A.; Rep. Donovan, Susan R; Rep. McLaughlin, James;
casey@rilegislature.gov; House Health and Human Services Committee;
RIMTassociation@gmail.com; Rep. Shekarchi, K Joseph

Cc: Rep. Amore, Gregg

Subject: Vote NO on H6282

Re: Opposition to H6282
Dear Members of the Rhode Island House Health and Human Service Committee:

As an emergency Registered Nurse, | strongly oppose House Bill 6282. This bill would remove Department of
Health oversight of EMS and harm the people of this state.

The Department of Health ensures the health and safety of the people of Rhode Island. The RI DOH regulates
far-ranging health measures from water quality to beauty salons to physician and nursing licensure. It ensures
quality, training, safety, and professionalism. Would you support a bill removing DOH oversight of hospitals?
nursing homes? Probably not. EMS is no exception.

This bill would remove the Department of Health's regulatory authority and oversight for EMS and place it in
the hands of the Ambulance Service Coordinating Advisory Board, which would be renamed the Ambulance
Service Coordinating Board (ASCB) to reflect the newly obtained authority over themselves and the DOH.

This legislation would create an egregious conflict of interest by allowing EMS to be run by members of the
ASCB, which is composed predominantly of members from special interest groups and political appointees.

If this legislation passes, this board will determine patient care protocols, licensing, training, patient care and
safety standards. Most egregiously, this legislation allows the ASCB to self-discipline. Members of this board
have a long history of reluctance to adopt evidence-based practice standards or discipline its

members: www.propublica.org/series/a-911-emergency

Quite simply, Rhode Islanders will be harmed if this bill becomes law. | encourage you to vote against it.

Respectfully,
Robert W. Ready RN, MN, NEA-BC

Secretary, R.l. Emergency Nurses Association
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